NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED
RIGHT-OF-WAY ABANDONMENT

The COUNCIL of the City of Danville, Virginia, will
hold a PUBLIC HEARING on Tuesday, October 1,
2013, at 7:00 P.M. in the Council Chambers located on
the Fourth Floor of the Municipal Building, 427 Patton
Street, Danville, Virginia, to consider the following:

The vacation of a portion of a City of Danville right-of-
way located on Wilderness Lane near the intersection of
South Boston Road containing a portion of Wilderness
Lane and a 10’ farm road totaling approximately 0.367
acres, more or less, to the abutting property owner,
First Piedmont Corporation, at no cost.

Copies of the proposed sale of surplus right-of-way
request may be seen in the Department of Community
Development, Second Floor, City Hall.
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